Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, May 22, 2018, 5:00 p.m. –7:00 p.m.
PLACE: Cocoa Beach Country Club, River Room, 5000 Tom Warriner Boulevard, Cocoa Beach, Florida 32931
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Project ID No. (FPID): 430202-4-52-01

Project Description: S.R. A1A at S.R. 520 Intersection from Brevard Lane to north of S.R. 520

The Florida Department of Transportation is hosting a public information meeting regarding plans to improve the intersection of S.R. A1A at S.R. 520 from Brevard Lane to north of S.R. 520 in Brevard County.

The proposed improvements include removing the free flow right turn lanes, realigning the east approach and extending the northbound dual left turn lanes. Also included in the project is the extension of the existing northbound left turn lane at the intersection of S.R. A1A and Canaveral Plaza Boulevard (Marion Lane), and various pedestrian safety improvements.

The meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, May 22, at the Cocoa Beach Country Club, River Room, 5000 Tom Warriner Boulevard in Cocoa Beach. The meeting is an open house from 5:00 p.m. –7:00 p.m., and includes a brief presentation at 5:30 p.m. The purpose of the meeting is to inform interested persons of the proposed improvements and receive their feedback. Participants may provide comments during the meeting, by email or by mail. Written comments should be directed to Mr. Gene Varano, FDOT Project Manager, 719 S. Woodland Boulevard, MS 542, DeLand, FL 32720, or at the email address below. Comments mailed should be postmarked no later than Monday, June 4, 2018. All comments, written and oral, will become part of the project’s public record.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mr. Gene Varano, FDOT Project Manager, by phone at (386)943-5145 or via email at Gene.Varano@dot.state.fl.us. Persons who require translation services (free of charge) should also contact Mr. Gene Varano, FDOT Project Manager, by phone at (386)943-5145 or via email at Gene.Varano@dot.state.fl.us at least seven (7) days prior to the meeting.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting Jennifer Smith, FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator, at Jennifer.Smith2@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Gene Varano, FDOT Project Manager, at (386)943-5145 or via email at Gene.Varano@dot.state.fl.us. An additional source for information on state roadway projects in Central Florida is just a click away. Visit our website at www.cflroads.com.
